

NEWSLETTER

AUGUST 6, 2024



"The first step to getting anywhere is deciding you're no longer willing to stay where you are.

- Anonymous

"It's August, and as we return from our Summersojourn, the final stretch of the academic year is front of us. You are all geared-up, just like the athletes at the Paris Olympics, ready, waiting for the buzz, rearing to go. Yes, having decided that you will make the move, forward and upward, and not stay where you are. Strategic and dynamic actions determine your trajectory to the inevitable next level. You have it in you to chase your dreams - unleash that potential and soar. Staying focused and charged, you will cover many a mile-posts, and get to that goalpost - the one that before you started, seemed far and elusive!"



AZKAAR FOR SPIRITUAL WELL-BEING

As part of our commitment to nurturing both your academic and spiritual growth, we are pleased to share links to the Morning and Evening Azkaar (remembrances). Engaging in these daily practices can help foster peace, mindfulness, and a deeper connection with your faith.

Morning Azkaar: [https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UdX3NPy4RM8&t=206s]

Start your day with these beautiful remembrances to set a positive tone for your day.

Evening Azkaar: [https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fHYg92bwCas]

Reflect and recite these acknowledgments in the evening to enhance your tranquillity before resting. We encourage you to incorporate these azkaar into your daily routine, as they can serve as a reminder of gratitude and reflection throughout your day

COMMENCEMENT OF DHUHAR PRAYERS FOR BOYS SECTION

We are pleased to announce that the offering of Dhuhar prayers for the Boys Section at school. This is a wonderful opportunity for our students to come together and strengthen their spiritual practice during the school day



FACULTY PROFILES

Marya Mengal - Coordinator

A multi-talented individual with diverse interests, Marya is a valuable addition to the Girls Section as a Coordinator. Her portfolio of interests includes a love of the English Language with a strong sense of the aesthetics and creative pursuits. A great communicator, she is naturally gifted in dealing with young people, especially girls. She will also be responsible for the German Language courses at L.O.S.C.



Khalida Shaheen- IT Incharge

A highly experienced professional with a Master's degree in Computer Science, possessing a robust background in academia as a Professor and Lecturer at Alhamd University and UOB. Currently overseeing all aspects of Information Technology at L.O.S.C., demonstrating a strong commitment to fostering innovation and excellence in the field of IT.





UPCOMING EVENT

Independence Day will be observed on Campus on Tuesday, August 13, 2024





MOTOR-BIKE SAFETY

Students who ride their bikes to school should be mindful of their own safety, as well as those of others:

- Always wear a safety-helmet.
- · Don't indulge in over-speeding or joy riding.
- Be extra vigilant at major intersections and blind corners.
- Avoid Road-Rage, arguments or other altercations.
- · Don't pile-up your bike with extra co-riders.

PTM - Parent Teacher Meeting

The third PTM - Parent Teacher Meeting of Academic Year 2024, will be held on Saturday, August 17, 2024 from class I to X at the respective campuses. Parents are advised to attend this PTM as it facilitates an understanding of mutually desired and compatible perspectives.

Timing: 09:00a.m to 02:00p.m.





SCHOOL RULES

- Rule 1 We leave our seats for valid reasons only.
- · Rule 2 We work and move quietly.
- · Rule 3 We keep the class and floor litter-free.
- · Rule 4 We always try to be courteous and polite.
- · Rule 5 We make the effort to do good work.
- Rule 6 We maintain our things in proper order, when not in use.
- Rule 7 We keep desks, chairs, walls, free from marks.
- Rule 8 We display good etiquettes and manners while taking meals.
- · Rule 9 We always obey our teachers.
- · Rule 10 We observe all school rules, willingly and happily



COLLEGE SECTION REVAMPING

A fresh and invigorating environment awaits you, when stepping inside the college, post the SummerBreak, The President/CEO'S personal input in the renovation of the premises, has certainly paid dividends. This is a part of the phased and on-going uplift of the entire campus.

A CUT ABOVE!

Grooming is essential for a person's own self-esteem, as well as how we are perceived by others. Creating a favorable impression certainly is conducive for attainment of desired objectives. Attending school as per the basic requirements of an institution, project's a positivity, enhancing one's image in those around us – be it teachers, peers or others that are a part of the learning environment. This subsequently also becomes integral to an individual's overall persona – be it at the school/college or elsewhere. A Cut Above, without a doubt. As a part of this personal lifestyle, attend school in neat, clean, crisp and well pressed uniform, with polished shoes and clean socks. Hygiene, well taken care of, with well-brushed teeth minus foul mouth odors, body properly showered with zero body odors, made possible by pleasant fragrances of body-sprays. Hair (lice-free) properly set in place for Girls, and short cropped hair for Boys. You, dear student, are all dressed up to leave for school, Punctually, On Time!



EXPLORING PAKISTAN'S BREATHTAKING OUTDOORS!

Within the borders of our country, are located some of the most spectacular vistas on Planet Earth. Squeezed within the short span of Summer-Break for Northern Balochistan's educational institutions, our College Students excursion to Northern Pakistan, was a revelation. With exceptional logistical arrangements, our adventurous youngsters had the time of their lives up North, with literally, the awesome Karakorums as a dramatic backdrop. And they travelled as far as they could go – Khunjerab Pass, also the China-Pakistan border, on the magnificent Karakorum Highway, once a part of the ancient Silk Road. Our band of Intrepid Explorers returned home, with some unforgettable and cherished memories!





GROUND BREAKING CEREMONY

The President/CEO, Mr. Zahid Jan, in a simple Ground-Breaking Ceremony recently, set into motion, the construction of our State of The Art, purpose-built New Campus on Airport Road. Set to open in 2026, it will greatly augment and expand on our existing City Campus, and facilitate the people living in the Greater Metropolitan Quetta. We are very excited about this development, which was very carefully deliberated upon and planned, not whimsically, but with a sense of purpose and intent. Alhamdulillah!

We seek The Almighty's Divine Guidance and Blessings, as we embark on this important phase of our ever-evolving quest of Knowledge and Learning Empowerment!

